## January 17, 1994

On January 17, 1994 the Middlesex Governing Body met in special session at 6:00 p.m. in the Town Hall. The purpose of the called meeting was to amend a resolution adopted earlier pertaining to the application to the State for a grant/loan for the proposed wastewater line to Zebulon, and to discuss the proposed water and sewer extension along US264A. Members present were Mayor Harvey Lewis, and Commissioners David Jordan, Isaac Lewis, Jerry Daniel, Bascoe Lewis and Naomi Powell.

Commissioner Isaac Lewis moved to adopt the attached amended Resolution Authorizing a Request for a State Grant and Loan for Sewer System Improvements, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and carried unanimously.

The clerk stated that Peirson & Whitman had submitted the final design for the water and sewer extensions along US 264A and Commissioner Daniel moved to let the bids for the project and to reserve the right to reject any and all bids, and have all the proper permits from the State in hand before any construction is begun, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Jordan and carried unanimously.

Being no further business, Commissioner Jordan moved to adjourn.

Town Clerk

Mayor Harvey Lewis Af

Commissioners

David Jordan 259

Bascoe Lewistop

Jerry Daniel And

Isaac Lewis Q.

Naomi Powell 7084